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TO:	All Interested Parties
FROM:		Caroline Trum, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:	WEQ/WGQ eForms Effort Update
The WEQ/WGQ FERC Forms Subcommittee most recently met on June 18, 2018 and August 7, 2018.  FERC staff recently indicated to NAESB that the Commission is evaluating a custom XML solution as well as an XBRL solution as part of its eForms Refresh effort and was seeking additional feedback from the subcommittee.  Prior to the June 18th meeting, the NAESB office circulated a document containing five questions on which FERC staff provided to NAESB.  During the June 18th meeting, the initial feedback provided by industry participants was discussed and FERC staff provided a presentation on custom XML and XBRL.  The Commission staff has indicated that regardless of which option is chosen, the FERC does not intend to provide a software solution for the industry.
Based on feedback during this meeting, NAESB staff reached out to Danny Kermode with the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission, who had volunteered to provide a presentation on an example of one possible solution that could be developed using a XBRL taxonomy.  The subcommittee reconvened on August 7, 2018, during which the presentation by the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission was made and FERC staff answered additional industry questions regarding custom XML and XBRL.  NAESB staff is working with the subcommittee chairs to schedule additional meetings of the subcommittee.
The WEQ/WGQ FERC Forms Subcommittee has been meeting since 2015 when the NAESB Board of Directors established the subcommittee in response to the April 16, 2015 FERC Order Instituting Proceeding to Develop Electronic Filing Protocols for Commission Forms in Docket No. AD15-11-000.  The order proposed the use of the NAESB process to develop the XML file format for the submittal of various Commission identified forms currently submitted via Visual FoxPro.  At the direction of FERC staff, the WEQ/WGQ FERC Forms Subcommittee focused its initial standards development efforts on FERC Form 1.  FERC staff has committed to providing the schema documentation, either in XML or XBRL, for all the forms included as part of the FERC eForms Refresh effort.  Once available, the subcommittee will review, make any necessary revisions, and develop supporting business practice standards.
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